Date: Friday 12th October 2018

Christ Church Contact



Message of the Week

Dear Parents/Carers,

The safety and wellbeing of our children is always at the forefront of whatever we do. We take our safeguarding duties extremely seriously. A frequently updated policy, clear expectations and processes and high quality training ensures that staff know what to do and do it consistently across the school. From time to time, we also invite various experts for further advice or ideas.

NSPCC is an organisation with plenty of knowledge and understanding of safeguarding issues, therefore we are delighted to welcome them again to our school. On Monday, they will lead an assembly for the whole school, followed by workshops for the children in our Year 5 and 6 classes.

The letter attached to today's newsletter will give you a summary of what the NSPCC will be doing, but if you have any further queries please email me or call school on Monday morning.

Ania Vaughan Head Teacher

Dates for W/C 15th October

Mon 15th—NSPCC Assembly— whole school

Wed 17th— Superhero dress for Superhero training (please note t-shirts / jumpers are absolutely fine, full costume not necessary)

Thurs 18th—Art Explorers—will be held at lunchtime and not after school this week as a one off

Fri 19th—Rowling Class Assembly and Join Me Learn—9.05 am Parents welcome to attend.

Fri 19th—PSA Hair That Rocks (full information on page 2, however Year 4 swimmers please note no coloured sprays / chalks etc)

Golden Book

Congratulations to the children that have been entered into the Golden Book this week:

Layla S—Hughes Ava A—Cowell Hexin C—Walliams Jake McD—Walliams Martynas B—Dahl Josephine L—Cowell Niall P—Morpurgo Anna F—Dahl Dylan LH—Dahl Freddie H—Dahl Brax F—Hughes Lucy W—Rundell Tyler W— Morpurgo George B—Rosen Ryker D—Rosen Tarunika PS—Rosen Finley K—Rundell Tilly C—Rundell Sasha C—Morpurgo

Phoebe K- Rowling Isobelle L—Hughes Martha S—Walliams Woody H—Murphy Rhys N— Morpurgo Lillie U—Cowell Hannah McG-Dahl Matilda P—Dahl Lyra R—Dahl Jasper S—Dahl Layla B—Murphy Willow B—Hughes Lucas C—Rosen Leah W—Rosen Soham B—Morpurao Lilas M—Rosen Anna K—Rundell Alice A—Cowell

SENCo Drop In Session

On Tuesday 13th November our SENco, Miss Byrne will be holding a drop in session from 1-3.30pm.

If you would like to arrange an appointment please book a slot via the school office.

Christ Church Chase

So far to date we have managed to raise almost £1,222 from our Christ Church Chase. If you still have a sponsor form to hand in then please hand in to the

school office as soon as possible.

The money will go towards our new running track for the school field.

Picture of our acrobatics / tumble class



'Aiming High in Faith, Love and Learning'

Harvest Poems from our Children

"I am thankful for school" - Oscar C, Rosen

"To Mrs, I'm thankful for love, freedom and compassion"—Laurie O'L, Rosen

"Dear God, we are thankful for the world you gave us, for harvest and the wonderful food and water that we eat and drink.

We are grateful for the shelter and warmth you give us that 400 million people don't have.

We are sorry for all the bad things we have done to your magical world.

God please give us the strength when we need it. Thank you god for everything.

By Finley K, Rundell

Amen"

Ware Fireworks Display

The Rotary Clubs of Amwell, Hertford Shires and Ware will be holding their annual fireworks display on Saturday 3rd November at High Oak Road, Ware.

Gates open at 5.30pm and the event starts at 6.30pm. Adult prices: £6, Children under 11: £4 or a family ticket for £15.

More information can be found at: Www.warefireworks.org.uk

Operation Christmas Child

Leaflets came home this week for Operation Christmas Child—should you wish to take part then we are happy to collect in school as our local collection point is Christ Church. Boxes need to be handed in to us by 16th November at the latest.

Spare leaflets are available in the school office.

Friday 12th October 2018 Edition: 6

Christ Church Contact



PSA Dates

Fri 19th Oct—Hair that Rocks for sweets and chocolates (for Winter Wonderland) —The PSA will be offering a hair spray service in the playground before school. £1 a spray for 2 colours! FOR YEAR 4's—please note this is a swimming day so no coloured sprays or chalks please as the pool will not allow you to swim.

Fri 9th Nov—PSA AGM—9am at school—everyone welcome, we always welcome peoples views and opinions

Fri 16th Nov—Bring a bottle for the winter wonderland in exchange for non uniform

Sat 1st Dec 2-4pm —Winter Wonderland—if you are interested in helping or having a stall please contact the PSA via email: psa@christchurch.herts.sch.uk

Christ Church Vs St Catherines

Match report by Lucy W and Emily R, Rundell

The captain of Christ Church was Jessica D, and the captain of St Catherines was Bella H. St Catherines won the toss up, they chose first centre. We chose the way we wanted to shoot.

Final score for A team was 16-4 to Christ Church and the final score for the B team was 8-5 also to Christ Church!

Well done to all those who played and took part—fantastic work!

Christ Church football team also played a home match against St Catherines and although we lost the game we all played really well with some great defensive work.

Man of the match: Diego A, Rundell

Keyboard Stand Required

If anyone has a keyboard stand that they no longer require, please could they donate to Mrs Vaughan to use as part of her Choir. Many Thanks.

'Aiming High in Faith, Love and Learning'

www.christchurch.herts.sch.uk